RECOMMENDATIONS FOR GUIDELINES FOR gTLD REGISTRIES

INTRODUCTION OF NEW gTLDs

PROTECTING PRIO RIGHTS

A. Rationale

There will no doubt be several processes recommended by the WG for Sunrise, Defensive Registrations, etc. These recommendations focus primarily on principles that should be considered by gTLD registries who may choose to implement such processes.

It is also understood that the overriding recommendation of this WG will be that the selection of such processes should be left up to the gTLD Registry Operators.

B. Suggested Principles and Guidelines

1. All potential registrants have prior rights. gTLD operators should not consider the prior rights of IP holders to the exclusion of the prior rights of others to register and use a domain name.

2. gTLD operators should not presume motives of potential registrants.

3. All registrants should be given equal opportunity to register generic labels as domain names. IP holders, or holders of other prior rights, should not be given preference in generic labels just because they have registered such as a trademark, service mark, etc.

4. gTLD operators should consider the cost of prior rights mechanisms and should be appropriately compensated for their costs plus reasonable fees based on market demand.

5. Prospective registrants who use prior rights mechanisms to their advantage should be prepared to pay appropriate fees for such privilege.
6. The fees associated with a prior rights mechanism should reflect its scope. For example, the fees associated with Defensive Registrations may be significantly higher than those for a Sunrise process where the scope is limited to exact matches of registered trademarks only.

